Observation and Tutoring Report

October 6

Class:
1st period – 26 students (13 boys, 13 girls, 9 white, 17 African American)

2nd period – 20 students (12 boys, 8 girls, 6 white, 15 African American, 5 male special-education students)

Setting:  students in rows facing front, teacher’s desk in front-left corner, board in front

Content:  Variable expressions

Technology:  calculators
Today students were introduced to variables and variable expressions for the first time.  Mrs. Clark grabbed their attention by explaining to them that they could do algebra in the seventh grade.  Of course, many of the students were alarmed at this at first because they have siblings in high school who have trouble doing algebra.  However, when she started introducing the topic, students grasped the concept very well, and some of them even said algebra is easy.  We helped them work problems involving evaluating algebraic expressions, but most of the students did not need much assistance at all. 

During second period, Mrs. Clark allowed me to work with the five special-education students by myself.  We sat in a group along with the inclusion teacher.  However, she let me do all of the teaching and facilitating for the group.  I found that they did well with the concept.  I had a small dry-erase board on which we worked the problems.  After I worked several to introduce the concept, I allowed each member to work two of our assigned problems.  They guys paid attention really well, and I feel they did better with me than they do in the normal classroom.  This probably is credited to the fact that I am a new face and that I am a male.  However, even after my tutoring, I still feel that it takes a very special type of person to teach these special education students on a daily basis.

